College Council

Contra Costa College

Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, September 8, 2004

2:30 p.m. – LA-101

Present:

Classified:
Barbara Allcox, John Christensen, Joyce Edwards, Barb Ross, Teresina Steffes

Faculty:

Saul Jones, Judy Mays, Leverett Smith, Ron Weston, Barbara Williams

Management:
Carol Barrick, Helen Carr, Mariles Magalong, Jennifer Ounjian-Auque, McKinley Williams

Students:
Gigi Green, Edmundo Martell

Guests:
Linda Cherry, Tim Clow, Susan Lamb, Lynda Lawrence, Priscilla Leadon, Carlos Murillo 

1.  CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order at 2:40 p.m. by Saul Jones.

2.  INTRODUCTION OF VISITORS:  Everyone is known.

3.  APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  The agenda was approved.

4.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM May 12, 2004:  The minutes were approved.

5.  UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  a) Revision to Key Policy - There was some discussion about who maintains the paperwork (Property Assignment/Return Form).  Leverett suggested the paperwork be kept in the division offices.  Barbara Williams asked if there had been district approval in regard to the statement on the form that says any costs for State property may be deducted from the employee's final salary payment.  The answer was no, there had not been prior district approval.   There was some further discussion about the category listings being perceived as "negative."  There was a consensus to add another column labeled "other."  Saul asked the council members to submit any changes/edits to Barb Ross and she will be bring the form back to the next meeting on October 13, 2004.  b) Proposed Marketing Priorities - Linda Cherry said she has already sent the forms out as per the minutes from the May 12, 2004 meeting.  These forms will be used for the Fall semester as a trial and we will revisit this item in the Spring.   c) Budget Update - Mariles reported that the college operating budget, PFE and Instructional Equipment monies will all be presented in the traveling road shows.  We do not have the budget for Instructional Equipment for the current year; however, Mack and Helen will discuss prior year activity.  The District Office will adopt a budget that will be presented at the next Board meeting (September 29, 2004).  Melody announced that Phyllis Gilliland and Tom Smith will be at CCC on September 20th at 12:00 noon in the Fireside Room to discuss the District budget.  They will be at each campus during the month of September.  Saul had some concerns about Tom Smith's promise to give the United Faculty the final budget by September 7th.  Barbara Williams responded by stating that there was a budget presented at the United Faculty meeting yesterday.

d) Smoke Free Campus - Tim reported that Barb and he did quite a bit of investigation with other campuses during the summer on this issue.  Ultimately, there is no way of enforcing any rule or policy that we make, in fact, Tim already discussed this issue with our campus police and they have taken the stance that they will not enforce any such policy.  Mack said that this issue came to College Council from Operations Council because after making the area between the H and LA Buildings a non-smoking zone, there was discussion as to whether the entire campus could be made into a non-smoking campus.  There was some discussion as to whether we can afford to make that imposition on our students.  Talk continued about surveying the students on this issue.  Helen clarified that we do not have a policy or procedure about placing policy on yellow paper so we are not bound to follow that course as discussed in the May meeting.  It was agreed that each group would take a straightforward vote from their constituency group as to whether they want Contra Costa College to be a smoke free campus.  Constituency groups will report back to the next meeting on October 13, 2004.  

6.  NEW BUSINESS:  Remodel - Mack reported that we have completed plans for the Library, SA, AA, Voc Tech and Art retrofit buildings.  We are taking a close look at the schedules of these remodels.  Jeff Kingston, from the D.O., will take a look at our schedule.  There is still no contract for the Music Building.  Linda asked about the cafeteria plans including a Hall of Fame.  Mack responded that such plans are being included.   The Voc Tech remodel will be starting immediately.  The Library operations will be moved into the current cafeteria and Fireside Room during construction and the ASU recreation room will be used for an eating area.  The ASU has approved this decision.  We will have different truck food vendors available during this time.  Joyce mentioned the Fireside Room is our emergency procedures headquarters and, if necessary, we will use our secondary choice, the GA Building.  

7.  ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Linda Cherry reported the Foundation met this morning and has agreed to increase their scholarships from 40 to 50 and increase the amount from $750 to $1,000 each.  Please submit your criteria and paperwork to Laurie Laxa as soon as possible.  John Christensen announced the Big Band has been on hiatus last semester but now they are back!  Look for a concert at the end of the semester and dates at Yoshi's coming soon.  Barbara Allcox congratulated Jennifer on obtaining the Fahrenheit 911 to be shown on campus on September 15th at 1:30 p.m. in LA-100.  Jennifer announced that we will be having a recently released movie a month on campus for $1.00 admission fee unless you have the student body I.D. card, in which case, admission is free.  Melody announced there will be a panel discussion on Saturday, October 2, 2004, from 10:00 to 12:00 noon in the Knox Center regarding new casinos in our immediate service area.  

8.  NEXT MEETING:  
Wednesday, October 13, 2004

9.  ADJOURNMENT:  Saul adjourned the meeting 3:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Melody Hanson

Senior Executive Assistant to the President

